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Activity to be conducted: A need has been identified to provide better communication among scientists conducting programs of applied biological control against pest insects and mites. No suitable meeting has existed until January 2002 that regularly brings scientists in this field together in an atmosphere conducive to focused exchange of information.  To alleviate this deficiency, Roy Van Driesche and others organized the First Symposium on Arthropod Biological Control in January 2002 (originally planned for September 2001), to be repeated on a 4-year cycle.

Need for meeting: The reason such a meeting is needed is that the biological control of arthropods, while in increasing demand, faces a series of challenges that unless addressed will lead to a substantial reduction in such work (indeed some argue that this is already underway).  Among these challenges are:

1. A change in attitude about non-target impacts of released parasitoids and predators, such that host range testing similar to that done for release of herbivorous insects will be needed for all future introductions.  This is a new responsibility that current practitioners are having to add to their projects and for which most current practitioners are unprepared. Phasing in this new task can be facilitated by exchange of information, as some scientists and countries have greater experience in this matter than others, due to an earlier start on such testing.

2. The development of the study of natural enemy biology as a topic of basic science, while originally intended to support biological control efforts, has in practice become a end unto itself and an alternative career track for academic scientists. Much of the work in this area occurs independently of actual biological control efforts. Studies of natural enemies are often counted by agencies as part of their commitment to conduct biological control. While related, studies of natural enemies to obtain basic information and use of natural enemies to achieve biological control of target pests are critically different activities and must be clearly distinguished.

3. Legal frameworks for importation of natural enemies in some countries continue to be poorly defined, hindering free exchange of natural enemies between countries.

4. The increased concern by the public and governments over effects of invasive pest species has raised concern over importation of natural enemies, which are themselves non native species.  This has occurred despite the fact that increased rates of pest invasion require increased, not decreased rates of natural enemy importation to correct the problems caused by the invasive pests. 

Format of meeting: 

Key elements of this format are:

1. Keeping the group’s size small (not more than 250 participants), with attendees being largely if not exclusively people actually conducting programs of arthropod biological control. To achieve this, we intend to limit the group’s focus to the use of parasitoids and predators, to the exclusion of pathogens, since the pathogens group already has a forum for exchange of information (the Society of Invertebrate Pathology meetings). Also, we intend to make interest in the actual conduct of biological control programs a key element, since basic scientists interested only in natural enemy biology as a pure science already have a forum of their own (the Entomophagous Insects Workshop and the European Insect Parasitoid Meeting).

2. A single session meeting. To foster interchange of information among attendees, concurrent sessions will be avoided. All participants will attend all talks together for the duration of the meeting (4 days), giving everyone the maximum exposure to all the ideas discussed and the greatest opportunity to interact with all the people at the meeting. Over the following weeks session themes and leaders will be nominated by the scientific committee and afterwards speaker selection will be the responsibility of session leaders in collaboration with the scientific committee. Attendees who are not speakers have the opportunity to submit their research in the form of a poster presentation.

3. An international meeting. This meeting is intended to drawn people working on insect and mite biological control from all over the world. Currently, we have good contacts in Australia, United States and Europe. We will actively solicit participation from key scientists in Europe, Asia, South America, and Africa.

